OCTOBER 2021 WOODLAWN PARK CITY COUNCIL MEETING

The Woodlawn Park City Council met on Monday, October 18, 2021 at City Hall. Present were:
Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Greg Claypool, George Langford, Tom Nunn,
Ed Purcell, and Doug Watson. Also in attendance were Chief Mike Koenig, Pat Merrick and
Attorney Matt Carey. Gloria Curran was absent.

Mayor Larry Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting began with the Pledge
of Allegiance, followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the minutes for the September 2021 meeting. Doug Watson made a
motion to accept the minutes and Ed Purcell seconded the motion. All voted aye and the
minutes were accepted.

Gloria Curran was absent. The Treasurer’s Report will be available at next month’s meeting.
Pat Merrick had nothing new to report.

Chief Mike Koenig gave his report. Citations: 0, Warnings: 32, State Citations: 0, Assists: 27,
Police Backup: 0, Miscellaneous 3, Reports: 0, Arrests: 0. Gas $147.69, Gallons 51.242. He will
be taking the Police Cruiser in to be serviced soon.

Variance Requests: None

Resident’s Comments: None

Old Business: None

New Business: None

Mayor’s Report

The business at 702 Beechwood Road was visited by Metro 311. They came out on September
21, 2021 and determined the business was not being used as reported. Eline has given them
Notice to Vacate.

The City has applied several times for Ordinance Codification. The next Grant opportunity will
be in the Spring. It will cost approximately $2700 to have our ordinances codified. It will help us
to summarize and manage all of our ordinances to getthem on the website.

The Mayor looked into having signs printed for the Good Neighbor Award. Signs were $15 for 1-
5 signs being printed. He also looked into pricing for the printing of the city newsletter. The
budget for the newsletter is $2500.



A large tree fell on Westport Terrace. It was going to cost 51,000 to get it out of the street.
Metro came out, cut it down, and cleaned it out.

Junk Pickup day on the website was October 23, 2021.
Council Focus
City Hall: Greg Claypool announced City Hall has a new American flag.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn said he has had no issues with streets or street lights. He will get the
new Woodlawn Park banners ordered soon.

New Moves and Rentals: Doug Watson reported the property at 4302 Darbrook closed on
10/12. There are 3 properties listed with 1 under contract. He also mentioned having a City
Website Reach Alert.

Fence and Building Permits: Mike Brown reported Permit #171 to Sashee Scholtz at 713
Ahland for a gate. #172 to Lisa and Jeff Baechler at 602 Stivers for a fence.

Drainage and Block Watch: George Langford reported on 9/21 he call Metro 311 about debris
behind a home on Ambridge Circle from the ramp. They said they would take care of it. On

9/22, he cleared out a grate on Green Meadow Circle, and 9/23 called LG &E about 600-700
Stivers Road.

Community Activities: Ed Purcell announced they were having a Trunk or Treat at the Westport
Road Church of Christ for members of the church and Woodlawn Park residents. Woodlawn
Park will follow Metro Louisville’s guide for Trick or Treating. He also asked about Realtor’s
signs at the city entrances. They are not allowed except for the day of Open House and then
they are to be removed.

Tom Nunn made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All
voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.
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